Memorial Update
The estimated cost of the World Trade Center Memorial and Museum as well as the planned Cultural space has grown to $800 million.  The estimate has grown from an initial $500 million because of increased construction costs, according to LMDC board member Stanley Shuman, as quoted in a New York Post article.  The private World Trade Center Memorial Foundation is raising money to build the memorial, a memorial museum, a cultural building that will house a visitors' center and 9/11 exhibits, and a performing-arts complex.  The Foundation recently said it had raised $101 million so far and announced this week that it will step up efforts next spring with a nationwide ad campaign. The international ad agency TBWA/Chiat/Day, whose other clients including Apple Computer Inc., McDonald's and Sprint/Nextel, has volunteered its services to create the ads, according to a WTC Memorial Foundation Press Release http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002210.php
 and an Associated Press article.  http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002216.php 
VOICES is concerned that ballooning costs may make it more difficult for construction on the Memorial to proceed as planned, especially if the planned cultural sites must be constructed as well.  The LMDC President Stephen Pryor is attempting to assure the public that everything can be accomplished as planned. "There is a concerted effort at present among all the parties - inclusive of the state and the city and all of the rebuilding partners - to ensure that we fulfill the plans that we've set out together: memorial and cultural,” Pryor said in a recent New York Times Article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002198.php
But VOICES is concerned about the LMDC’s priorities.  The Drawing Center, a downtown gallery that was to occupy the cultural building got a consolation prize of $10 million to find other space in downtown Manhattan, according to a New York Daily News article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/WTC/article_002217.php  We support a drive by Take Back the Memorial to prioritize fundraising for the Memorial over the cultural spaces.  We believe the cultural spaces are valuable, but the Memorial is most important, and should be fully funded and constructed as soon as possible.  Please go to www.takebackthememorial.com to help support this petition drive to make sure the Memorial comes first. 
